
 

 

 

 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

Wow, it is October already – although September did feel like 3,000 days rather than 30.  The 

children have been considering harvest this week and listening to their Cauliflower’s Fluffy’ hymn.  

We will continue, over the next few weeks, to encourage our children to see gratitude for God’s 

world all around them and appreciate the produce from the land. 

It has been a much healthier fortnight at KSJ, sniffles have reduced and the children have been 

learning with rosy faces and generally big smiles.  Please do remember the 3 main symptoms to keep 

an eye out for, and if any develop, please do not send your child to school. 

The symptoms to be aware of are: 

 A high temperature (above 37.8) even if it does come down with calpol 

 A persistent cough (over 1 hour of continuous cough, or 3 separate episode of a dry cough in 

24 hours) 

 Loss of the sense of taste or smell 

 

Have a wonderful weekend.  See you on Monday xx

 

 

 

KSJ Fortnightly Flyer 

Social distancing 

Thank you for your patience with the 

new routines for the end of the day.  

It is working much better.  Please do 

remember to move off the school 

premises upon collecting your 

child/children.  Also, a big thank you 

for wearing your face coverings… And 

the reminder to Mrs Jones, when she 

is rushing around and forgets. 

Parents’ Evening 

We are hoping to hold a virtual parents’ evening 

on Wednesday 14th October.  The class teacher 

will either contact you with a personal phone call 

or offer you a zoom meeting.  There will be the 

usual time system set up on the school website for 

you to identify the most convenient time for you 

to be contacted. 

byrne@kingsleystjohns.co.uk 

davies@kingsleystjohns.co.uk 

cowell@kingsleystjohns.co.uk 

raynor@kingsleystjohns.co.uk 

senco@kingsley-st-johns.cheshire.sch.uk  

 

Cauliflower Christmas Cards 

Your child’s Christmas Card design has 

been sent home.  If you wish to purchase 

cards, wrapping paper or gift tags, please 

follow the instructions on the paper to 

order online.   

THEN YOU MUST RETURN THE DESIGN 

TO SCHOOL BY WEDNESDAY  

7TH OCTOBER 
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Fairy Kingdom 

You may have noticed some work going on near the entrance to school.   Mrs Jones has been 

spending time training the willow arch to reach the railings.  She has then begun weaving some dried 

willow into the fencing railings to provide some shelter.  Next ideas will be to put down some 

artificial grass and create some unique tyre seats. 

If you would like to donate some fairy world garden products, that would be really appreciated – 

doorways, fairies, toadstools etc! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Ribbon Please 

We would like every child to find a piece of 

ribbon that they like and bring it into school.  

The ribbon will need to be between 15cm 

and 30cm in length. 

This will be used to create a dream wall in 

our fairy land.  Many thanks in advance. 

Please feel free to donate any spare ribbon 

to school for any children who are unable to 

source their own. 

A New Vicar 

Curate Hilary announced last week that a 

new incumbent has been appointed.   

The Revd Canon Ron Iveson, currently of 

Bidston on the Wirral, is due to take up the 

position in January. 

We will work with Norley and Crowton to 

find a way to give him a special welcome. 

 

New Office Team Member 

A new face in the office, we give a warm 

welcome to Mrs Evanson who has joined 

the Admin team. 

 


